27 FEBRUARY - 6 MARCH 2021 TIME TABLE **SECOND WEEK OF LENT, B/1**

Saturday

27 February 5:00pm - 6.00pm Confessions

6:00pm - Vigil Mass

SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT Sunday

28 February 8:00am - Mass 9:30am - Mass

11:00am - Mass with Cathedral Choir

5:00pm - Mass

Monday

1 March 8:00am - Mass

11:00am - 12:00noon Confessions

12:10pm - Mass

Tuesday

2 March 8:00am - Mass

11:00am - 12:00noon Confessions

12:10pm - Mass

Wednesday

3 March 8:00am - Mass

11:00am - 12:00noon Confessions

12:10pm - Mass

7:30pm - Novena to our Lady of the

Miraculous Medal & Benediction

Thursday

4 March 8:00am - Mass

11:00am - 12:00noon Confessions

12:10pm - Mass

Friday

5 March 8:00am - Mass

11:00am - Holy Hour

11:00am - 12:00noon Confessions

12:10pm - Mass

5:30pm - Stations of the Cross

Saturday

6 March 8:00am - Mass

ST. CATHERINE LABOURÉ

Bedford Avenue Subiaco

Sunday 8:30am Mass

ST. FRANCIS XAVIER

Windsor Street, East Perth

9:30am Mass Sunday

> **ALL SAINTS CHAPEL** Allendale Square, Perth

Monday to Friday 11:00am to 12noon Confession

12:10pm Mass

ST MARY'S CATHEDRAL

Victoria Square, Perth, Western Australia

Tel: 9223 1350 cathedral@perthcatholic.org.au www.stmaryscathedralperth.com.au

Archbishop Timothy Costelloe SDB

Fr Sean - dean.cathedral@perthcatholic.org.au

Fr C J cj.millen@perthcatholic.org.au

Fr Garner - garner.vergara@perthcatholic.org.au

Fr Richard - richard.rutkauskas@perthcatholic.org.au

Cathedral Manager

Mr Victor Hoa - manager.cathedral@perthcatholic.org.au

CELEBRANTS, COMMENTATORS AND READERS

Saturday, 6 March 2021

6:00 pm Fr. Sean Fernandez

(C) Maria Borce

(R) Connie Carroll

Sunday, 7 March 2021

Fr. C. J. Millen 8:00 am

(C) Godfrey Bonavia

(R) Eleanor Le Coultre

Michael Carren

Fr. C. J. Millen 9:30 am

(C) Leticia Craig

(R) Pam Mattes

(R) Stephanie Schenk

11:00 am Fr. Richard Rutkauskas

(C) Phil Van Revk

Barbara Van Reyk

(R) Arvee Guevara

5:00 pm Fr. Garner Vergara

(C) Guilbert Cabagyo

(R) Christine Steward

(R) Josephine Cabagyo

8:30 am ST. CATHERINE

Fr. Richard Rutkauskas

ST. FRANCIS XAVIER 9:30 am

Fr. Garner Vergara

(R) Grace

(R) Carole

CATHEDRAL SAFEGUARDING OFFICERS 1300 011 102

Sally Cook Lyn Schwan

Josephine Cabagyo sgo2.cathedral@perthcatholic.org.au sgo1.cathedral@perthcatholic.org.au sgo3.cathedral@perthcatholic.org.au Stephanie Schenk sgo4.cathedral@perthcatholic.org.au **DEAN'S BIT** – The news about the Minister's intervention in the allocation of funds in the Safer Communities fund reminded me that our Cathedral twice applied to the fund and both times got rejected! The first time – in round four – we were rejected because the money was being allocated based on the order of application as well as fulfilling the criteria; we were told that we fulfilled the criteria for funding, but that the money had all been allocated. The second time round – round five – we no longer fitted the criteria. It was very disappointing as we are a significant historical building in the middle of the city which receives thousands of visits every week. We applied for funding for security cameras, etc. to help keep our parishioners and community safe. Our security guards do a fantastic job, but they would be helped by more technology. Our location also means that we face occasional antisocial behaviour. C'est la vie. I am not suggesting that the Minister bumped the Cathedral off the list, but some government support would have been appreciated.

COVID-19 VACCINATION There is a lot of false information and simply weird things being said about the covid-19 vaccinations. Do make sure that you get your information from reliable sources. The Australian government web site – www.australia.gov.au – is one such source. There are links to more sites on the Cathedral website under Dean's Blog: www.stmaryscathedralperth.com.au. As I have stated previously, I look forward to being vaccinated and shall be happy to share the experience with you after.

JOHN XXIII COLLEGE Come and see for yourself what John XXIII College has to offer. Students will proudly tell you about our facilities, programs and opportunities that exist at our inclusive Pre-Kindergarten to Year 12 Catholic, co-educational College. Saturday, 6 March 2021 tours every half hour from 9:00am to 11:00am. Register here: www.trybooking.com/712131.

PROJECT COMPASSION 'CRY OF THE POOR' PRAYER, REFLECTION & DIALOGUE SESSIONS Each week during this Lenten season, Caritas Australia is holding online opportunities for parishes via Zoom video conferencing. These digital engagements will allow participants to focus on prayer and reflection, Catholic Social Teaching and an interview and Q&A with Caritas International Program staff. Sessions will run Tuesdays and Thursdays for one hour across Australia. You can register by going to lent.caritas.org.au. Please join us.



PROJECT COMPASSION PRAYER

God of all peoples and nations, As you accompany us on our Lenten journey,

May our fasting strengthen our commitment to live in solidarity, Our almsgiving be an act of justice, and Our prayers anchor us in love and compassion.

Through living simply and loving generously, May we care for our global family and our common home, as we "Aspire not to have more, but to be more."

We ask this in Jesus' name. Amen.

PLENARY COUNCIL PRAYER

Come, Holy Spirit of Pentecost. Come, Holy Spirit of the great South Land. O God, bless and unite all your people in Australia and guide us on the pilgrim way of the Plenary Council. Give us the grace to see your face in one another and to recognise Jesus, our companion on the road. Give us the courage to tell our stories and to speak boldly of your truth. Give us ears to listen humbly to each other and a discerning heart to hear what you are saying. Lead your Church into a hope-filled future, that we may give the joy of the Gospel.

Through Jesus Christ our Lord bread for the journey from age to age. Amen.

Our Lady Help of Christians, pray for us. St. Mary McKillop, pray for us.



Margret is a teacher at a vocational school for deaf students in the Solomon Islands that suffered long-term water shortages and damage from Tropical Cyclone Harold. With Caritas Australia's support, Margret's school installed water tanks, repaired cyclone damage and implemented COVID-19 prevention measures and is now planning to boost food security.

Please donate to Project Compassion 2021 and help people living with disabilities in the Solomon Islands gain access to education and clean water. empowering them with skills to protect our common home.

You can donate through Parish boxes and envelopes, by visiting www.caritas.org.au/projectcompassion or phoning 1800 024 413.